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 “This will be a sign for you. You will find a child wrapped in bands of cloth and lying in manger (Lk;2: 12)” 
My dear sisters and children in formation

We are very close to Christmas! Period of Annunciation invites us to prepare ourselves to receive Jesus into our personal and community life. Without Jesus there is no relevance for Christmas. During this season, daily we may examine ourselves about our growth in the closeness to Jesus. In fact, the challenge of this period is to get transformed into Jesus. Our traditional 25 days of abstinence and prayer will certainly help us to get transformed. The objective of Christmas celebration is to become like Mother Mary, "to be a ‘carrier of Jesus’, ‘Christopher’ and ‘Travelling Tabernacle’”. With St. Francis of Assisi let us also pray ‘Lord make me a channel of your presence and your peace’.
Let us open our hearts to receive the grace of this day, which is Christ himself. Jesus is the radiant “day” which has dawned on the horizon of humanity, a day of mercy, in which God our Father has revealed his great tenderness to the entire world, a day of light, which dispels the darkness of fear and anxiety, a day of peace, which makes for encounter, dialogue and, above all, reconciliation, a day of joy, for the 
poor, the lowly and for all the people. This Child teaches us what is truly essential in our lives. He was born into the poverty of this world; there was no room in the inn for him and his family. He found shelter and support in a stable and was laid in a manger for animals. And yet, from this nothingness, the light of God’s glory shines forth.
Let us try to remove the darkness from us in order to become a burning and shining lamp for others. Instead of searching and looking for new and modern dresses let us address others with due respect. Instead of enjoying sweets let us pass the sweetness through our behaviour. Let our prayerful wishes be a good Christmas gift for others. When we extent this to our brethren, the heavenly hosts will repeat the wonderful melody “Glory to God in the highest and peace on  earth to people of good will”.
Information and Reminders

· I came back on 12th December 2016 after attending the retreat and   meeting at Portiuncula. Thank you for your valuable prayers and continuous support.
· Sr. Rimpy Rose will stay in Mission Bhavan and Sr.Antonia will be sent to Assumption Convent Abohar for a few months. 

· As we know the ‘Mercy door’ is closed on 20th November 2016 but as Pope Francis exhorted, the door of our heart is to remain opened always. As our mother general mentioned in her circular (LMG 9/2016) that she would like to know the initiatives undertaken in the province during this year of mercy, all the superiors are requested to send a report of activities from each convent before 30th December 2016. (a few photos in pen drive only)
Vocation Promotion and Formation 
· Pre - postulant Kamal entered in to Postulancy on 14th December2016 at Bariya of Noida Province. Novices Maria Goretti and Aman are back to the province after the canonical novitiate. Let us pray earnestly and try to get good vocations to our province from every parish. 

· The gathering of juniors is arranged from 26th to 28th December 2016.Sisters in Germain group (up to silver jubilee will have one day seminar on 29th December 2016 in the provincial house from 10.00 a.m to 4.00 p.m. Those who are in Punjab and Himachal are expected to join. 

Courses and Retreats 
· There will be two retreats for the formees and sisters separately in May 2017. Sr. Jolly FCC and team from Ernakulam province will conduct it. The Eucharistic Retreat will be held in the month of October 2017. General Animators under the leadership of General team will conduct this retreat and the dates will be informed you later.
· There will be Plenary Assembly in the first week of June 2017. I remind you all, to read and practice our General and Provincial Synaxes’ decisions.

Read and let Read
I know all of you are very busy with different assignments and responsibilities. Knowing this fact let me remind you to look back to our library books in the convent. I request all of you to take keen interest and find some time to read spiritual books which will help us to keep balance in our ongoing formation. Recently I sent some books for sisters and school children. Superiors and principals are reminded to read and inspire others to read those and other good books.

Heartfelt Thanks 

· Thanks to all of you who prayed for me and wished me on my feast. Really I experienced the power of your prayers during this year. Special thanks to Sr. Joslit Arupathil for coordinating everything so beautifully. With deep sentiments of appreciation, I remember all the sisters who collaborated wholeheartedly for the success of the programme held on12th November 2016.

· We are on the process of registering our province to a society and get a pan number. Thanks to Sr. Celine Maria for her sincere support and effort for the same.

· Let us thank God Almighty for His intervention upon the sick especially Sr. Annie Kuzhivelil and Sr. Arpita. They are discharged from the hospitals after proper diagnosis. Really God has heard our prayers and intervened. Let us 
strengthen them through our continuous prayers. You are also requested to pray for Mother Ann Joseph who is advised to take rest after a fall.

Examination 
Congratulations to all the sisters who have responded positively to the exam held on “Charism”. Special congratulations to Sr. Isaias and Sr. Mereena who scored highest marks in respective groups. After completing three exams there will be prize for the winners. The next exam will be held in April 2017 (next two chapters) and the date will be informed you later. The mark list is attached herewith.

Dear sisters and formees, the Crib makes us see the “sign” which God has given us: “a baby wrapped in swaddling clothes and lying in a manger” (Lk 2:12). Our Father is patient, he loves us, and he gives us Jesus to guide us on the way which leads to the Promised Land. Jesus is the light who brightens the darkness. Like the shepherds of Bethlehem, may we too set out to see this sign. Where God is born, hope is born. He brings hope. Where God is born, peace is born. And where peace is born, there is no longer room for hatred and doubt. He is our peace. Let us try to live in His peace and share the fragrance of this peace to everyone.
Once again wish you all the joy of Christmas and blessings of the New Year 2017. Let the Babe Jesus in the Manger bless us and all our intentions throughout 2017!!
With Love & Prayers,

Yours in Jesus
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